TOWN OF ROXBURY

NEWSLETTER

2023 ROAD PROJECTS

This summer Tetiva Road and Blackhawk Road will have some wedging work and will also be chip sealed. Privett Road will have the new culvert overlayed. Inama Road will be chip sealed. Hornung Road from Inama Road to Highway Y will have some wedging work and also be chip sealed. We don't have a specific start dates for these projects. The road construction companies are supposed to give notice to the residents prior to starting the work. Town Clerk will also post updates on the website as she is notified. Town website is https://town.roxbury.wi.us/

Mussen Road is **closed to vehicle traffic** from the Mussen Road side and the Schoepp Road side. At this time there are no plans to reopen the current road location. Dane County is doing a Cultural Feature Study to determine if we can relocate the road to a new route.

Town of Roxbury Contacts

Nick Ganser, Town Chair	608-279-3957
Jim Wipperfurth, Sup. #1	608-643-2641
Mike Bradley, Sup. #2	608-643-9685
Lisa Meinholz, Clerk	608-643-8281
Nanette Backeberg, Treasurer	608-643-6204

Town Board meetings are virtual and in person. Meetings are typically held on the first and third Monday of each month at 7:00 pm. Check the Town website under "PUBLIC NOTICES" for times and virtual meeting information to join.

RECYCLING INFORMATION:

REMINDER: PLACE YOUR
RECYCLING
BINS OUT BEFORE 6:00 A.M. ON
THE DESIGNATED MONDAY

If you had your bin out by 6:00 a.m. and the recycling truck does not pick up your bin up by the end of the day on designated Monday, please call clerk by noon on Tuesday so she can report it to Waste Management.

You should have received a calendar from Waste Management in February with notice that the day has changed from Wednesday to Monday. Roxbury is the Green Week on Monday.

Chairs for Sale

The town has metal folding chairs for sale for \$1.00 a chair. If you are interested in purchasing any chairs come to the townhall during clerk hours to purchase up to 4 chairs per household.



Winter is Coming

The town is looking for a parttime plow driver for this coming winter. Interested applicants should have plowing experience and a CDL. Contact Clerk at 608-643-8281 for more information.

Planning Commission Member Needed

The town is in need of one more person to be on the Planning Commission. The meetings are generally on the 2nd Tuesday of the month as needed. If you have any question regarding the committee feel free to contact the clerk at 608-643-8281.

ROXBURY LARGE ITEM/E-WASTE DROP OFF DAY:

There is going to be a Large Item/E-waste drop off day on September 23, 2023 at the town hall. **This drop off day is for Town of Roxbury residents only.** You may be asked to provide proof of residency, such as driver's license, utility bill, lease, etc. that shows your address in the Town of Roxbury. Watch the town website https://town.roxbury.wi.us/ or outdoor bulletin board for more information on the time that drop off will be open and what items will be allowed to be dropped off. No drop offs the night before.

<u>Item allowed include</u>: furniture, rolled carpet and lumber (4' max length), mattresses/box springs, doors, wood windows, toilets, sinks, water softeners, humidifiers (NOT dehumidifiers)

E-waste (electronics) allowed include: computers, keyboards, monitors, printers, TV's etc.

<u>Item not allowed include</u>: tires, used oil, compost materials, dehumidifiers, batteries, fluorescent light bulbs, appliances

Hazardous materials (paint, pesticides, petroleum, products such as oil and solvents and explosives) are not acceptable. These items can be dropped off at the Clean Sweep program at 7102 US Hwy 12, Madison.

*This list may change before September 23, 2023 and will be posted at drop off site.

PICTURES NEEDED:

We would like to feature a different picture of the Town of Roxbury on the town website every month. If you have any nice scenery pictures of the town, please send them to the town clerk's email at: clerk@tn.roxbury.wi.gov. The pictures must be in landscape format.